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REPORT TO:
Housing Board
DATE:

26th September 2022
SUBJECT: 
North Yorkshire & East Riding Community Led Housing Hub   
AUTHOR:

Colin Dales, Chair of Chief Housing Officers  
1.0 Purpose
1.1 The purpose of this report is to update the Board on additional funding support for the North and East Yorkshire Community Led Housing (CLH) Hub and subsequent extension of the grant agreement between the Partnership and the Hub. 

2.0 Context 

2.1 The Partnership provided a grant of £91,995 to Community First Yorkshire (CFY) and Humber and Wolds Rural Action (HWRA) in 2021 to guide and manage the transition of the local authority based CLH Hub to a more sustainable community-led model. Work has progressed in delivering the grant outcomes, and regular reports on outputs from the North and East Yorkshire CLH Hub have been reported to Board to date.    

2.2 The transition to becoming a financially independent, self-supporting Hub has proved challenging to achieve in the short term, with progress to date hampered by the pandemic. As a result, the Hub has sought additional funding support from local authorities within the Partnership to sustain it through to independence, which it forecasts can be achieved by the end of 2023/24. 

2.3 Authorities within the Partnership have independently reviewed the funding ask within the context of their local resources. To date, an additional £110,000 has been pledged to support the work of the Hub and enable it to implement its Business Plan through to the end of 2023/24. A summary of the additional grant monies is set out in the table below. 
	Additional funding up to 31.3.2023  

	East Riding of Yorkshire
	£27,500

	Hambleton 
	£27,500

	Scarborough
	£27,500

	Richmondshire 
	£27,500

	Total 
	£110,000


2.4 It is proposed that these resources will be covered by an extension to the original grant agreement between the Partnership, CFY and HWRA. The grant agreement will be extended to 31st March 2023.  

3.0 Recommendation

3.1 That Board note the additional funding support and approve the extension of the grant agreement to 31st March 2023. 



